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Good afternoon,

My name is Jumaane D. Williams and I am the Public Advocate for the City of New York. I
would like to thank Chair De La Rosa and members of the Committee on Civil Service and
Labor for holding this hearing and for the opportunity to share my statement.

Today, the Committee will hear Resolution 0481-2023. The Resolution calls on the New York
State Legislature to pass, and the Governor to sign Assembly Bill A14351, otherwise known as
the “New York City Teleworking Expansion Act.” For our city workers, the ability to telework
has been a consistent ask for years, and its need was emphasized tenfold by the COVID-19
pandemic. When the pandemic first struck our city, many municipal employees were able to
work in temporary remote arrangements. In the time since, most have returned to in-person work
with the expectation that the workplace operates as it did prior to the pandemic.

The reality of the situation is that we are in a different work landscape today than three years
ago. We have seen what is possible with remote, hybrid, and flexible work arrangements. Our
city, despite a health crisis, still kept the figurative lights on and running in part due to the city
workers who performed their duties remotely and did so effectively. Additionally, the impacts of
the pandemic continue to be felt by our city workers who at the end of the day, are just like any
other New Yorkers. They too have childcare duties, family commitments, health ailments, and
other responsibilities that may have arisen and doubled as a result of the pandemic. My office
recognized these needs and has instituted a hybrid work schedule for over a year, with three days
in our physical office location. As a result, commute times are lessened, our staff are able to
maintain personal responsibilities and commitments, and notably, productivity has not seen any
drops.

Only several months ago did the administration indicate a serious interest in considering hybrid
work and workplace flexibility, especially with the District Council 37 contract ratification this
year.2 While that is definitely a start, our city continues to witness attrition in our workforce. One
may also assume the administration's once staunch position on in-person work has contributed to
the high city staffing vacancy rates. These city agency vacancy rates (some as high as 46.5% in

2 https://www.nyc.gov/office-of-the-mayor/news/375-23/mayor-adams-dc-37-executive-director-garrido-launch-flexible-work-
pilot-city

1 https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/bills/2023/A1435
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the past year)3 are deeply troubling and signal an immediate need for change. I urge my
colleagues to join me in supporting Res. 0481-2023 to get A.1435 passed. A.1435 has actually
existed in various iterations since 2011.4 It is clear that this has been a long fight for our
municipal workers, and now is the time for our city to meet the moment and the needs of its
workers.

Thank you.

4 https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/bills/2011/A695

3 https://comptroller.nyc.gov/reports/title-vacant/#:~:text=As%20of%20October%202022%2C%20the,rate%20of%20about%
202%20 percent.
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